CHILMARK PERSONNEL BOARD MEETING
CHILMARK TOWN HALL

October 25, 2007

Present:  Chairperson Jennie Greene, Max McCreery, Richard Williams,  Susan Heilbron,

               Selectmen's Liaison Riggs Parker, Executive Secretary Tim Carroll and Admin. 

               Assistant Christina Soulagnet.
Absent:  Steve Lewenberg and Staff Member Polly McDowell.  

Call To Order

The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m.

Minutes

Reading the meeting minutes of October 19, 2007 was postponed to the November 15, 2007 meeting.  Christina will ensure each member has a copy for review.

By-Law Revisions
Section 10.0 Disciplinary Action of the Personnel By-Law:  Richard provided draft revisions that he and Max worked on.  After a thorough discussion, the Board agreed to remove reprimand from the examples of disciplinary actions and to include the words "oral or written" pertaining to a warning.  

Richard felt it was important to insert the words "unsatisfactory job performance" as a reason to warrant a disciplinary action.  In addition, he discussed the significance of notifying the Personnel Board of such warning prior to placement in an employee file.
Jennie read aloud the Progressive Disciplinary Procedures from the Mass. Municipal Personnel Association manual, which states that an oral reprimand or an oral warning must be documented and put in the employee file.   Max shared that each Supervisor 
can have its own informal file for keeping record of employees receiving reprimands.  
In the past, a warning has been shared only with the PB Chair, due to its confidentiality.  The chairperson then reviews it to see if proper procedure was followed. 
The Section 10.2.2 Written Warning was discussed at length.  The Board suggested to breakdown the first sentence into two; for clarification purposes.  This will distinguish a prior oral warning from a more serious situation requiring a written warning in the first instance.
In Section 10.2.3 Disciplinary Probation, it was discussed that the Personnel Board cannot be both the reviewer of the case as well as deal with the grievance.  The Board asked Tim to create language for this section to support his idea of a 2-part procedure.  The lesser forms of conduct (ie: oral or written warnings) shall be subject to the grievance procedure and the more serious forms (ie:  probation, suspension, etc..) follow their built-in procedure, within which participation will be given to the Personnel Board prior to going to the Appointing Authority.

At the end of the by-law revision discussion, Susan excused herself and left the meeting.

Rotation of Chairperson
The Board participated in a pleasant discussion regarding the rotation of the position of chairperson.  In addition, it was suggested to elect a vice-chair to support the chairperson and assist with the responsibilities.  Jennie agreed that having an assistant, or vice-chair, would be beneficial.  The personnel board appointments are in May 2008, and the board unanimously agreed that the position of chair should be a rotating one.  Whether seniority warrants the position is still undecided.  The Board will discuss at a future meeting.

Next Personnel Board Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 15, 2007 at 8:00 a.m. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Christina Soulagnet, Administrative Assistant
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